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Gary Weber 
Permanent Revocation 

 
 
The Background: 
 
Prior History: N/A 
 
Facts: On October 13, 2021, the Ohio State Board of Education revoked the educator license of 

Mr. Weber, after he applied to permanently surrender his license. Mr. Weber made said 
request after being convicted of misdemeanor assault in Clinton County, Ohio. The terms 
of his conviction required that he permanently surrender his teaching license and not 
have contact with students at Wilmington City Schools. 

 
Applicable  
Rule/Law:  T.C.A. § 49-5-1004(c)(2) provides that an educator shall conduct themselves in a manner 

that preserves the dignity and integrity of the education profession. 
 

0520-02-03-.09(1)(l) defines Permanent Revocation as the nullification of an educator’s 
license without eligibility for future restoration. Permanent revocation also includes the 
voluntary permanent surrender of an educator’s license without eligibility for future 
restoration. 

 
 0520-02-03-.09(3)(h) provides that Board may revoke, suspend, formally reprimand, or 

refuse to issue or renew an educator’s license for denial, formal reprimand, suspension, 
or revocation of a license or certificate in another jurisdiction for reasons which would 
justify denial, formal reprimand, suspension, or revocation under this rule.  

 
Status: Respondent was notified by certified mail of the Board’s intent to permanently revoke 

his educator license based upon these findings. Respondent received said notice and 
agreed to the terms of the proposed Consent Order. 

 
 
Board Action Consistency Considerations: 

July 2020 – Board approved the voluntary surrender of an individual’s Tennessee educator license for 
having the individual’s educator license revoked in another state. 

November 2019 – Board approved the voluntary surrender of an individual’s Tennessee educator license 
for having the individual’s educator license suspended in another state. 
 
 
The Recommendation: 
 
The Board staff recommends that the Board approve the signed Consent Order submitted by Respondent 
based upon the facts and applicable rule noted above. 


